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	Metro Orange Line Extension

The Daily News inquired about construction progress for the Metro Orange Line Extension to Chatsworth. Project staff reported that Metro is making good progress, with widespread construction activity occurring throughout the four-mile alignment. Station canopies are being constructed at the Roscoe and Sherman Way stations. Various busway and bikeway segments along the right-of-way have already been paved and other segments are ready to be paved. Work continues to complete the bridge over Lassen Street that will separate Orange Line buses from Metrolink and Amtrak trains arriving at the Chatsworth Station, as well as bridges crossing the Los Angeles River and Santa Susana Wash. Busway and street signal poles are also being installed at intersections, and the installation of communication ductbanks on the right-of-way is nearing completion. Landscape irrigation and fencing work is also well underway. While various construction issues such as utility relocation are pending resolution, Metro reports that overall the construction project is currently running below budget and ahead of schedule at this time, with a possible completion date in the June 2012 timeframe; however, no exact opening date has yet been determined. The story with construction photos is expected to run this Friday.

Emergency Lane Closure
This morning at approximately 7:40 a.m., Caltrans directed Kiewit Infrastructure West, prime contractor on the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project, to close the southbound 5th lane on the I-405 freeway and perform emergency repairs. An early morning accident—unrelated to construction work—had damaged a freeway guardrail, leaving a section of it dangling over Bel Air Crest Road. Freeway ramps were unaffected. Construction Relations informed the Bel Air Crest community and elected officials of the closure. The wider community was informed by social media postings, both when the closure began and when a noon re-opening time was set. The closure was opened at approximately 2:50 p.m. today. Construction Relations received no inquiries at the Hotline phone number or at the project email address.
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